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June 27, 2025 
 
 
Sheriff Susanna Johnson 
Snohomish County Sheriff’s Office 
3000 Rockerfeller Ave. – MS 606 
Everett, WA 98201 
 
Dear Sheriff Johnson, 
 
I am pleased to inform you that Washington Auto Theft Prevention Authority (WATPA) Board 
of Directors has approved the Snohomish County Sheriffs Office grant application for funding 
2 detectives & 1 supervisor.  The award is in the amount of $1,227,717.  It is the responsibility 
of the grant recipient to explore and confirm all potential legal ramifications when employing 
WATPA funded equipment with your local legal advisor. The grant award is effective July 1, 
2025 and expires on June 30, 2027. This award is a one-time event and does not imply or 
promise availability of funds for replacement or continuation of funding after June 30, 2027.   
 
Enclosed is an award agreement. This agreement is to be signed and returned to WATPA. No 
funds will be reimbursed until the signed agreement is received. Expenditures prior to the award 
effective date or after the grant expiration date are not authorized and will not be reimbursed. All 
grant awards are subject to Grant Policies and Procedures of the Washington Auto Theft 
Prevention Authority. Costs will be paid on a reimbursement basis. Your agency will be 
reimbursed for actual expenses only up to the limit of the award categories. All grantees must 
sign the attached non-supplanting agreement before reimbursement can begin.  Also, please note 
that reimbursement requests by grant recipients will only be processed upon receipt of current 
semi-annual reports by the WATPA office. The semi-annual report form is available on the 
WATPA website, www.WaAutoTheftPreventionAuthority.org 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at 253.677.8576 or via e-mail at bjeter@waspc.org. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Bryan Jeter, Executive Director 
Washington Auto Theft Prevention Authority 
 

http://www.waautotheftpreventionauthority.org/
mailto:bjeter@waspc.org


 

 
AGREEMENT BETWEEN SNOHOMISH COUNTY SHERIFFS OFFICE AND THE  

WASHINGTON AUTO THEFT PREVENTION AUTHORITY 
 

AUTO THEFT PREVENTION GRANT PROGRAM AWARD AGREEMENT 
  

Award Recipient Name and Address:  
       Snohomish County Sheriff’s Office 
       3000 Rockerfeller Ave. – MS 606 

Everett, WA 98201 

Contact:      Susanna Johnson 
Title:           Sheriff  
 

 

Award Period: 
07/01/25 - 06/30/27 

Amount Approved 
$1,227,717 

Funding Authority: 
WASHINGTON AUTO THEFT 
PREVENTION AUTHORITY 

 

 
 
Requests for reimbursement under this agreement are subject to the following Budget: 
 
Personnel $1,059,330 
Overtime $18,182 
Consultants $77,267 
Travel $4,000 
Other Expenses $65,888 
Public Awareness $1,750 
Equipment $1,300 
Total  $1,227,717 
 
 
IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the WATPA and RECIPIENT acknowledge and accept the terms of this AGREEMENT 
and attachments hereto, and in witness whereof have executed this AGREEMENT as of the date and year last 
written below. The rights and obligations of both parties to this AGREEMENT are governed by the information on 
this Award Sheet and other documents incorporated herein by reference: WATPA Auto Theft Prevention Grants 
Policy & Procedure Guide. 
 

 
 

 
WATPA   

RECIPIENT  

 
 
 
 
Name/ 
Title: 

Bryan Jeter, 
WATPA, Executive Director 

 

Name/ 
Title: 

 

 
Date: 5-28-2023 Date:  


